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RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Memo No. 2019-M-048; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council approves the request subject to availability and with the nominal fee 
established at an amount that does not compete with local campgrounds. 
 
INFORMATION 
 
Correspondence has been received from Wendell Gustavson and Wanda Niemi.  They are requesting 
permission to to park a few camper trailers at the arena on evenings when they have also rented the 
Community Centre.  In addition they are requesting access to a source of hydro. 
 
In the past, other users of the Community Centre have parked similar vehicles and trailers on site.  My 
understanding is that in these cases there was no electric hook up.  This type of usage is similar to many 
parking areas where RV’s park overnight with no services.   
 
The parking lot at the Community Centre contains spaces that have been rented to owners of larger 
trucks.  Whether in use or not on the evenings in question, these spaces should be reserved for those 
who have rented them and would not be available to satisfy this request.     
 
The other part of the request of having electric hook ups could be problematic as it takes the space from 
a parking lot closer to services offered by area campgrounds.  Generally, the rule of thumb is that 
Municipalities do not compete with our business community.  Given that, and the lots with electric hook 
up in area campgrounds being rented for around $40 per night, the charge, if approved by Council should 
be such as to not compete with this rate. 
 
Prepared by: 
Craig Davidson 
Treasurer/Administrator 
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